GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT
GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE DISTRICT
SPECIAL MEETING =mmmemmmemmm o m oo oo e May 24, 1979

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Ken McDougald with the
following Grand County Water Conservancy District members present:
Bi11 Hines, Bob Norman, Ev Schumaker and D.L. Taylor. Also present:
Dave Bretzke, Executive Director; Beulah Croasmun, Assistant Secretary;
and Carl Carpenter from Nielsen, Maxwell & Wangsgard.

Special Service District members present: Ken McDougald and Ev
Schumaker.

Minutes of meeting held May 14, 1979 were read and approved as
read.

McDougald reported that Rollins, Brown & Gunnell should have
the results this week on the additional testing performed on the
bedrock area of the reservoir site.

Bretzke reported that Century Geophysical prepared geophysical
logs on all three Schumaker Wells on Wednesday, May 16th. They ran
a Gamma CP.S, S.P.MV, N-N CPS, and Resistance OHMS. They went to a
depth of 206' on Well No. 1 and 221' on Well No. 3. Well No. 2 was
plugged and they could only go down 12'. He said that the results
were sent to Carl Carpenter and Larry Anderson for their review.

Carl Carpenter stated that the logs do not show anything about
the formation in Well No. 1. He said that it was his opinion that
the shale formation is about where the driller's report indicated,
and he thinks the well will yield a good quality and quantity of
water if the bottom 10' is sealed off. Bretzke stated that Zimmerman
bid $700 to seal off the bottom 10'.

Board asked Bretzke to contact Mark Page about drilling Well No. 3
but not using any of the water until permits are received. If this is
permissible, Board agreed to wait to test Well No. 1 until Well No. 3
is also ready to test.

Carpenter reported that Mark Page said the Corbin Well is being
reviewed by the State Engineer, Dee Hansen.

Discussion was held on the Highland Hills area. McDougald
stated that the water rights were deeded and assigned from Grand
County to the Grand County Water Conservancy District and the water
and sewer system were deeded and assigned to Spanish Valley Water &
Sewer Improvement District. Schumaker suggested that the Conservancy
District should be taking care of the well and wholesaling the water
to the Spanish Valley District. If this is done, Grand County would
need to deed the land where the tanks are to the Conservancy District
and the SYW&SID should deed the well and land where the well site is
to GCWCD.
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Carpenter said that he did not think a 1/2 million gallon . Storage Tank
storage tank could supply enough water for fire protection in

Spanish Valley. He suggested that the district consider putting
in a million gallon tank.

Carpenter presented a Spanish Valley distribution map. After SV Water
review, Board decided that the proposed system wiil not serve Bob Distribution
Norman's property.

Carpenter presented the Colorado River Evaluation and stated that | Colorado
it would be niore feasible to drill wells than pump directly from the | River
Colorado River. Discussion was held on this matter. Evatuation

Bretzke stated that he sent samples from Ray Klepzig's and Pete
Byrd's wells in the river area to Utah State University for analysis.

With no further business, meeting adjourned.
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K.E. McDougald, Chairman

ATTEST:

David J. Bretzke, Secretary




